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Case No.#: 2015011430, Suspicious Activity
Date/Time: December 11th, 2015 at about 1545-1500 & 1615 Hours

Location: Union Street & State Street, Guilford, CT

On the above date and time, the Guilford Police Department investigated a report of an older white
male, and a younger white male in an older white sedan on Union Street acting suspiciously.

The vehicle reportedly drove up to a 12 year old girl, and the older male asked her if she wanted a
ride. The offer was declined, and the vehicle continued to follow her. While following her, the older male
asked her several more times if she wanted a ride.

The complainant reportedly changed her route, and the vehicle ceased following her. Upon arriving at
her destination she reported the incident to the police.

A subsequent report was also received of a similar vehicle and occupants on State Street, near Union
Street.

The second witness, another 12 year old girl, did not report any conversation with the occupants of
the vehicle.

The driver is described as being an older white male, unshaven, with a nasally voice. The younger
white male is described as being 18-20 years old, also unshaven, with a white t-shirt, and wide brimmed
baseball hat. The vehicle was described as square in shape, really scratched up, with dirt and rust near
the wheel wells.

The Guilford Police Department immediately provided information on this incident to the surrounding
area police departments as well as the state information database.

As of this date no similar incidents have been reported to the Guilford Police, or any other agency.
Citizens are reminded and encouraged to report any suspicious activity of any vehicle or person to

their local police department. In addition parents/guardians should remind their children to report
incidents of this nature to them as well as the police.



